AGENDA
UNCP Graduate Council Meeting

Monday, February 18, 2013, 3:00 p.m.
University Center, Room 251
1. Approval of the Agenda 
2. Approval of the Minutes from January 22, 2013 Meeting
3. Graduate Faculty Nominations
Department of Elementary Education
Dr. Ashley Hope, EdD, Full
Department of Educational Specialties
Dr. Elena Sue Godwin, EdD, Adjunct
Dr. Catherine Elise Barrett, EdD, Adjunct
4. Program/Course Proposals-Electronic proposals should be sent to Curriculum Comm. jaime.martinez@uncp.edu and elizabeth.normandy@uncp.edu by 5 pm on Monday, January 25. 
Economics, Finance, and Decision Sciences
New MBA elective: FIN 5050 Behavioral Finance. Rationale: Behavioral Finance is an increasingly significant addition to the finance literature and academic curricula.  The course has been offered several times as a special topics course and has been a popular elective.
New MBA elective: FOM 5020 Personal Financial Planning. Rationale: Financial Planning is an integral component for the success of business organizations and individuals.  
Department of Management, Marketing and International Business

New MBA elective: MGT 5362 International Business.  Rationale: Globalization is one of the critical challenges in contemporary business environments. A growing number of companies are going global. As such, it is becoming more and more important that managers have intercultural awareness and competencies.
Department of Public Administration
Course Proposal to add HAD 5750, Comparative Health Systems to the HAD curriculum, giving students an additional option to complete a four-course concentration.

Program Proposal to add HAD 5750, Comparative Health Systems, as an additional option to complete the HAD concentration
5. Graduate School Proposals for Discussion or Vote
Clarification of Withdrawal Regulation
Withdrawal Regulation (as passed in January)
Graduate students may find it necessary or advisable to withdraw from one or more courses during a term. If a student withdraws from all courses in which they are enrolled, they must withdraw from the university. The deadline for withdrawal depends upon the schedule for the course and the format of the course. Consult the Graduate Academic Calendar posted on the website of the School of Graduate Studies (www.uncp.edu/grad) for course withdrawal deadlines. 

To withdraw from a course (but remain enrolled in at least one course), a student must complete an Application to Withdraw from a Graduate Course form. It is the student’s responsibility to submit the withdrawal form to the School of Graduate Studies by the withdrawal deadline for each course. 

Students who do not officially withdraw from a course by the established deadline may receive a grade of “F.” A graduate student who receives an “F” is ineligible to continue graduate studies at The University of North Carolina at Pembroke, and he/she will be dismissed.

To withdraw from the university (i.e. cease to attend all courses), a student must complete an Application to Withdraw from Graduate School form before the established deadline of each course.

Withdrawing from a class does not excuse a student from the five year time limit (six years for the Professional School Counseling, Clinical Mental Health Counseling, and Social Work programs) within which all program requirements must be completed.

The date that a graduate student submits his/her withdrawal form to the Office of Graduate Studies will be considered the last date of attendance for financial aid and student accounts purposes. If a student receives financial aid, he/she is advised to consult with his/her counselor to determine the impact of the withdrawal on his/her financial aid status. If the withdrawal occurs when refunds are still possible, the Office of Student Accounts will adjust tuition, fees, room, and board charges on a pro-rated basis. A student must successfully complete 67% of their coursework to maintain Satisfactory Academic Progress (SAP) to remain eligible to receive financial aid. Please see the website of the Office of the Controller for additional information (http://www.uncp.edu/co/).

The issue:  When we deleted the following part of the regulation “A grade of “W” may be received only once for a specified course, therefore receiving a grade of “W” for the second time for the same course renders a graduate student ineligible to continue his/her graduate studies at the University, and he/she will be dismissed,” we also deleted, “No more than three “W” grades may be received in a student’s program of study receiving a fourth grade of “W” in a program of study renders a graduate student ineligible to continue his/her graduate studies at the University and he/she will be dismissed.” Note: The deletion was in the materials, but I didn’t point it out or bring it up for discussion.
Option 1—leave adopted regulation as passed in January allowing for students to withdraw from a course multiple times and eliminating a limit on the number of withdrawals (W’s) a graduate student can receive.

Option 2—reinstate the part of the regulation as follows between paragraph 2 and 3: “No more than three “W” grades may be received in a student’s program of study. Receiving a fourth grade of “W” in a program of study renders a graduate student ineligible to continue his/her graduate studies at the University and he/she will be dismissed.”

Irene Aiken brought up the issue of a two year wait time to Appeal for Readmission.  Discussion ensued but no action was taken.
6. Report from School of Graduate Studies
· Graduate Certificate Programs—many universities are offering these and I think they may be a way to provide additional service to the area.  FSU recently sent information about a “Graduate Certificate in Teaching of Writing, and Graduate Professional Writing Certificate.”  Consider if/what your area could offer or collaborate with others.
· Orientation sessions—should we move to a week night (first night of classes) as in the past? Annex is already reserved for Saturday, August 10, our usual day and time.

· Provisional Status --Discussion of the issues
· GSO Report-- Owen Thomas

· Graduate School Open House-Monday, March 25, 2013
· Graduate Research Poster Session: Monday, March 25, 2013. Forms due by March 1, 2013
· Committee report
· Poster workshop by Dr. Lee Phillips, Thursday, February 28 from 4:30 to 5:30 pm, Old Main, room 256.

· Recruitment Discussion—PLEASE continue your efforts and let us know how we can help.
7. Unfinished Business

8. New Business
9. Announcements/Reminders
· “Good News” announcements
· MSN Program
· Future 2012-2013 Graduate Council Meetings:  March 18; April 15 -- in UC 251.
· Graduation Application Deadlines:
March 1, 2013 for fall 2013 graduation 
October 1, 2013 for spring 2014 graduation 

· Graduate Appeals Committee: February 20, 2013; June (date TBD)
· Graduate Studies Spring Commencement: Friday, May 3, 2013
· Fall New Graduate Student Orientation: Saturday, August 10, 2013 in the Annex
· Graduate Research Poster Session: Monday, March 25, 2013, 5:30-7:00 pm
· Last Lecture Series: April 10, 2013 (likely 3:30 start time)

· Withdrawal deadlines: Check Graduate Academic Calendar (see below)

Remember to check regularly the Graduate Academic Calendar for dates of importance (http://www.uncp.edu/grad/news/calendar/).
Next Meeting:  Monday, March 18, 2013, 3:00-5:00 p.m., UC Room 251
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